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Palm removal continues 

The Canary Island palms that have wreaked  

havoc across Coburg Cemetery are slowly 

disappearing. A concerted effort by GMCT 

to clear these pests has changed the 

landscape. They have been poisoned, 

trimmed and lifted out by cranes. Only a few 

grey, dried stumps remain littering graves 

and tilting slabs. Many have been cut 

down, taken away and in some cases 

graves have been dramatically restored. 

Below is a story about the Hannon family 

graves and their  remarkable 

transformation back to their former 

smooth, clean lines and glossy stone. 

The Hannon family has long associations with 
Coburg.  The family lived in Rennie Street since 
the 1800s so I was not surprised to find that 
there were family graves in the Coburg 

cemetery. 

The earliest grave was purchased by the family 
in 1860; a second adjoining grave was 

purchased in 1875. 

When I found the graves I was disappointed at 
the state they were in. A very healthy, self-

sown palm tree had grown between them. 

Each grave was very badly affected and I 
could see that this was going to be difficult and 
expensive to repair. Despite this I knew the 

situation could not be left as it was. 

After contacting GMCT at Fawkner cemetery 
I learned that the cemetery takes 
responsibility for removing the tree. I had to 
arrange with a monumental mason to remove 
the tombstones so that the tree could be 
completely removed; the gravestone would 
then need to be repaired and the grave 

reassembled.  

At first the tree was cut off at the level of the 
gravestones and then it was evident how 

damaged the graves were.  

The graves were finally repaired and I am 
very pleased with the outcome of my efforts. 
It was also pleasing to learn that the 
cemetery insurance covered a large 

proportion of the costs incurred. 

By Mary Dennett 

Restoring the memories 
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Cheers! Julie Stratford 

A Word from the President 


